STATEMENT ON SAME SEX UNIONS





The following statement is the outcome of a tele-conference with the Bishops of the MCSA on 14th May 2007





__________________________________________________________








As a result of certain of our ministers at our recent Synods giving a qualified answer to the traditional Methodist Question 1 (Laws and Discipline Synod Order of Business, 5.4.1 – 5.4.3), namely whether “they believe and preach our doctrines” and whether they “have duly observed or enforced our discipline” we deem it necessary to clarify certain matters of Methodist governance.





We remind you that Methodists’ pride themselves on being an inclusive body of Christ which celebrates diversity in all its facets of its religious, social and organisational being. The universality of the Methodist doctrine of salvation – ALL people need salvation and can indeed be saved – obliges members to pastor to all people irrespective of differences of race, gender, social class, disability, sexual orientation etc.





The MCSA is a Connexional Church and thus Synod is subject to Conference and the Connexional Executive. Furthermore, irrespective of the personal positions of the Connexional Leadership regarding “same sex unions”, we are all bound to uphold the decisions of Conference. Differences of opinion and/or conscience does not necessarily imply a breach of our discipline.





At this stage, by not arriving at finality or legislating on the matter of “the same sex debate”, Conference has not introduced any new legislation nor amended our longstanding doctrinal position on marriage in any way or form. In 2006 the Connexional Executive reiterated the position of the MCSA recognising marriage as only between a man and a woman and reaffirmed our commitment to ongoing dialogue to create an environment which will lead to social equity within and outside the life of the Church. With open hearts and minds we trust that such an environment will enable the MCSA to respond appropriately to the application of our doctrines and usage regarding unions and marriage. 





Please note that if a Minister is unable to give an unqualified “yes” to the question of whether they “duly observe and enforce our discipline”, our practice is that the Bishop appoints a Pastoral Commission to investigate the qualified answer. The Minister is asked to recuse him/her self from the Synod until the Pastoral Commission has submitted its report to the Bishop who, after considering the contents of the report, makes a decision. Be reminded of our requirement that all relevant interested parties have an opportunity to present their side.





We look forward to continued guidance from DEWCOM who have been mandated by Conference to consider all the diverse theological viewpoints in this matter. 





Let us strive to uphold the dignity of all our members by moving our dialogue forward in love, trust and respect.











